
  

 
 

MASS TIMES 
 

St. Paul Church, 485 Alling St., Kensington 
Saturday 4pm Vigil 

Sunday 7:30am, 9:00am, 10:30am & 12pm 
 

Sacred Heart Church, 48 Cottage St., E. Berlin 
Sunday 9:30am 

 

Weekday Mass at St. Paul Church 
Monday-Friday 7am & 5pm 

 

All Masses are live streamed 
 

CONFESSION 
 

Saturdays 8:30am-9:30am and 3:00-4:00pm 
 

HOLY HOUR 
 

Tuesdays 4:00-5:00pm 
 

Baptisms: 1st and 3rd Sundays of the month 
Baptismal Instruction: Last Tuesday of the month 

 

PARISH OFFICE 
 

Monday-Friday 9am-4pm #860 828-0331 
Email: ourchurch@stpaulkensington.org 

Mailing Address: 
467 Alling St, Kensington CT 06037 

 

                  - St Paul Parish Kensington CT 
 

                              - saintpaulparish 
 
 
 
 
 

Website: https://stpaulkensington.org 

 

 
 

Fr. Joseph Benicewicz, OFM Conv. 
Pastor 
frjoseph@stpaulkensington.org 
 
 
 
 
 

Fr. Michael Englert, OFM Conv. 
Parochial Vicar & Guardian 
frmichael@stpaulkensington.org 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Fr. Martin Kobos, OFM Conv. 
Parochial Vicar 
frmartin@stpaulkensington.org 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Fr. Raymond Borkowski, OFM Conv. 
In Residence 
frraymond@stpaulkensington.org 
 
 
 

Deacon Don Philip 
deacondon@stpaulkensington.org 

FRANCISCAN FRIARS & DEACONS 

"Let the Church always be a place of MERCY and HOPE, 
where EVERYONE is WELCOMED, LOVED and FORGIVEN." 

-Pope Francis 

 

� 
 

St. Paul Catholic Parish 
 

A Franciscan Family of Faith 
 
 
 
 
 
 

St. Paul Church - 485 Alling St, Kensington CT 06037 
 

Sacred Heart Church - 48 Cottage St, East Berlin CT 06023 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

July 9, 2023 
 

14th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
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PASTOR’S COLUMN 

Early Deadline - The publishing deadline for this bulletin was 
June 30 which was only three days after the deadline for the 
July 2 bulletin. 
 

It Was a Happy Feast Day! - Thank you to the members of 
the Pastoral Council, President Mary Corrigan, Maura 
Chasse, Dwight Davis, Betty Lasker, Fayne Molloy, Elaine 
Pavasaris, Nancy Timbrell and Bud Volz who arranged for the 
food and scooped out the ice cream as part of our Parish 
Feast Day celebration this past Thursday. Once again this 
year we had very nice weather and were able to enjoy a 
beautiful evening under the gazebo. Thanks to the over 
100 people who joined us for Mass and/or the ice cream! On 
the other end of the day following our regular 7:00 am Mass, 
the former 1st Friday Breakfast crew offered a delicious break-
fast on June 29th as well. It is good for us to gather around the 
table of the Lord and then to share community with each    
other too. My deepest appreciation to all who had a hand in 
making it happen including our choir who provided music for 
the evening Mass. 
 
Parish Raffle - We are already in the final month of sales for 
our parish raffle. As of June 30th, 1,021 tickets have been 
bought which is 45% of last year’s total of 2,229. In addition to 
the $30,000 first prize, there are another 22 prizes totaling an 
additional $38,000 including a $10,000 second prize, an 
$8,000 third prize, and twenty (20) $1,000 prizes. All prizes 
are awarded in American Express Gift Cards. All checks 
should be made out to St. Paul’s and tickets should be 
returned to St. Paul’s. Tickets can be returned at the Parish 
Center, in the collection basket, or by mail using the self-
addressed envelope that was included in the mailing. More 
tickets are available in the office if you would like to sell them 
to family and friends. Tickets can also be purchased on the 
parish website at https://stpaulkensington.org/parish-raffle. 
Please make your returns by August 4th in advance of the 
drawing on August 12. Special thanks to the 261 parishion-
ers who have bought at least one ticket thus far. This is the 
parish’s only fund raiser of the year so your support is vital to 
our success.  Good Luck to all! 
 
St. Paul School OPEN HOUSE - School has been out for a 
month already, and the new school year will begin on    
Thursday, August 24th. As such, the school continues to     

accept applications for the 2023-24 school 
year. The school is hosting an Open House 
on Monday, July 10 from 6:00 to 7:30 p.m.  
Currently there is a wait list for Pre-K3.  
Visit ourschool.stpaulkensington.org for     
admission info and current school news.  You 
can also call the school at 860-828-4343, and 

speak with Kelly Esposito, our Director of Admissions, who 
will be happy to introduce the many great opportunities that 
await you and your child at St. Paul’s.  
 
St. Clare Food Pantry - The bi-weekly food distributions  
continue throughout the summer every other Friday at Sacred 
Heart Church in East Berlin. Thank you to all who support the 
pantry throughout the year. It is during the summer months 
that the shelves start thinning out a bit so thank you very 
much to all who support the pantry year round. Since the  
supply has been low lately and the need remains high, we 
have been using some of the cash donations to purchase 
food so that there is enough to distribute. You can drop off 
food at any of the church entrances when coming for Mass, 
but the best and easiest place to drop off food when not com-
ing for Mass is the elevator entrance. Thanks to all who    
continue to volunteer and all who donate food and cash that 
enable us to help so many in need. 
 
Thank you for Supporting the FMA! - Back in April           
Fr. Boguslaw Dabrowski, OFM Conv. was with us on behalf of 
the work of Conventual Franciscan missionaries around the 
world. Recently we sent a check in the amount of $8,048 to 
the Franciscan Mission Association. Thank you for being so 
very generous! That was the first of three mission collections 
that are taken up each year. At the end of July, the Mission  
Co-Op collection will be held. We will have another visitor for 
that collection as Bishop Antonysamy Francis from the      
Diocese of Kumbakonam in India will be with us. More on that 
in the coming weeks. 
 
His Sacrifice, and ours! - If you have not made a gift to this 
year’s Archbishop's Annual Appeal (AAA) I ask you to do so 
as your means allow. With the early deadline for this bulletin, I 
will refrain from giving an update other 
than to say we are closing on meeting the 
goal and around 85% of last year’s total. I 
encourage all who have made a gift in the 
past, but not yet made their gift yet this 
year to please do so. I also invite those who have not partici-
pated in the AAA to do so this year.  Remember all gifts, no 
matter the amount, will help provide for the needs of our less 
fortunate sisters and brothers in Christ. Thank you and God 
bless you for your generosity. 
 
Final Thoughts - The All Star Game is this week, but with the 

early deadline for this bulletin I do not have 
much to offer. Remember if you are out of 
town, Masstimes.org is a good site to find a 
Catholic Church so you can attend Mass.  
Have a blessed week. - Fr. Joe 
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INTENTIONS 

 

Saint Michael the Archangel,   
Defend us in battle.  
Be our defense against the   
wickedness and snares of the Devil.        
May God rebuke him, we humbly pray,  
and do thou,  
O Prince of the heavenly hosts,  
by the power of God,  
thrust into hell Satan,  
and all the evil  spirits,  
who prowl about the world seeking the ruin of souls.  

Saturday,July 8, 2023 Fourteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
  4:00  �Joseph J. Borselle  by Josephine and Elaine Borselle 
Sunday, July 9, 2023  Fourteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
  7:30  �Anthony J. Celella, Jr.  1st Anniversary by friends 
  9:00  �Domenic and �Domenica  LoPreiato  by children 
  9:30     Parishioners of Saint Paul Parish 
10:30  �Richard Alan Rampone   
           by Heffernan and Kearns families 
12:00  �Vilma Stifel  by Terry Tonina 
Monday, July 10, 2023  Weekday 
  7:00  �Mary Jane McDermott  Birthday Remembrance  
           by Jim and Maureen 
  5:00  �Vilma Stifel  by McBrien family 
Tuesday, July 11, 2023  St. Benedict 
  7:00  �Deacon Carmen Guzzardi   
        Wedding Anniversary Remembrance  by wife Linda 
           �Paul Dummitt  by neighbors 
              Hubbard and Sylvester Families   
            by John G. Hubbard famly 
           �Tadeusz Szczygla  by Miroslaw Szczygla 
           �Ines Tee  by brother 
  5:00  �Pauline Brousseau  by family 
Wednesday, July 12, 2023  Weekday 
  7:00  �Maryanne Dorsey and �Corrine Mulconry  by Ron 
  5:00  �Michael Mangiafico  by Ginny 
Thursday, July 13, 2023  St. Henry 
  7:00  �Robert "Bobby" Bell  by Derek S. Petroka 
  5:00  �Paul J. Messina  by Debbie Slowikowski 
           �Eugenio Ricciardi  by Emanuele Lombardo 
              John Nappi, Jr.  by wife 
           �Souls in Purgatory  by John and Linda Nappi, Jr. 
           �Maryanne Murphy  by a friend 
Friday, July 14, 2023  St. Kateri Tekakwitha 
  7:00  �Kieran Egan  by wife Margaret and family 
  5:00     Dennis and Priscilla Esernia  50th Wedding Anniversary 
Saturday, July 15, 2023  Fifteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
  4:00  �Jean and �Stanley Gushi   
             by Christine and Edward Bratina 
Sunday, July 16, 2023  Fifteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
  7:30     Parishioners of Saint Paul Parish 
  9:00  �Jennifer D'Ambrosio Vernali  11 Year Anniversary  
               by mom, dad and sister Jessica 
  9:30  �Andy Krukar and �All those lost on TWA Flight 800 
               by Timbrell family 
10:30  �Philip Holmes  by sister 
12:00  �Raymond Kramer  Birthday Remembrance   
              by McBrien Family 

 
 

Sanctuary Candles will burn this week for 
 

�Vilma Stifel  by Terry Tonina 
 

�Richard Potash, Sr. 
7th Anniversary Remembrance  by family 

 
A Blessed Mother Candle will burn this week for 

 

�Terry Doebler  by Evelyn Nogiec 

TO REQUEST A LOW GLUTEN HOST  Please arrive for Mass 
about 10 minutes early, go to the sacristy and let them know 
you need a low gluten host. Sit near the front of the new wing. 
Before Communion, look for a Eucharistic Minister to come for-
ward with a consecrated host for you. 

Reminder: Our friars will be happy to visit you or your loved 
one in the hospital if you kindly send us a request. Call 860-
828-0331 or email ourchurch@stpaulkensington.org. 

Due to early printing deadlines for the 4th of July holiday, the 
Parish Collection for June 27—July 3 will be posted in next 
week’s bulletin. 
 
Second Collection for July 9: Monthly Maintenance & Repair 

To receive the St. Paul Parish bulletin in your email 
inbox every week, please complete our simple 
online form at https://stpaulkensington.org/our-bulletin.  

PRESENTATION OF THE GIFTS  Reminder: those who have 
made the offering for the intention for each Mass are invited to 
present the bread and wine during the Offertory for that Mass. 
If they would like to do so, they should arrive at least ten 
minutes before the scheduled start time of the Mass and go to 
the  sacristy to let the sacristan know that you would like to 
bring up the gifts. If no one comes forward by that time, other 
parishioners will be invited to bring up the gifts for that Mass.  
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READINGS FOR NEXT WEEK, JULY 16, 2023 
For readings online, visit  

https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/071623.cfm 
 
 

First Reading:   Isaiah 55:10-11  
 
 

Responsorial Psalm: Psalm 65:10, 11, 12-13, 14  
 The seed that falls on good ground will yield a fruitful harvest.  
 
 

Second Reading:    Romans 8:18-23  
 

Alleluia:    
 

R. Alleluia, alleluia. 
   The seed is the word of God, Christ is the sower. 
   All who come to him will have life forever.  
R. Alleluia, alleluia.  

 

Gospel:    Matthew 13:1-23  

 
 
 

On that day, Jesus went out of the house and sat down by 
the sea. Such large crowds gathered around him that he got 
into a boat and sat down, and the whole crowd stood along 
the shore. And he spoke to them at length in parables,    
saying: "A sower went out to sow. And as he sowed, some 
seed fell on the path, and birds came and ate it up. Some 
fell on rocky ground, where it had little soil. It sprang up at 
once because the soil was not deep, and when the sun rose 
it was scorched, and it withered for lack of roots. Some 
seed fell among thorns, and the thorns grew up and choked 
it. But some seed fell on rich soil, and produced fruit, a   
hundred or sixty or thirtyfold. Whoever has ears ought to 
hear." The disciples approached him and said, "Why do you 
speak to them in parables?" He said to them in reply, 
"Because knowledge of the mysteries of the kingdom of 
heaven has been granted to you, but to them it has not 
been granted. To anyone who has, more will be given and 
he will grow rich; from anyone who has not, even what he 
has will be taken away. This is why I speak to them in para-
bles,       because they look but do not see and hear but do 
not listen or understand. Isaiah's prophecy is fulfilled in 
them, which says: You shall indeed hear but not under-
stand, you shall indeed look but never see. Gross is the 
heart of this people, they will hardly hear with their ears, 
they have closed their eyes, lest they see with their eyes 
and hear with their ears and understand with their hearts 
and be converted, and I heal them. "But blessed are your 
eyes, because they see, and your ears, because they hear. 
Amen, I say to you, many prophets and righteous people 
longed to see what you see but did not see it, and to hear 
what you hear but did not hear it.  "Hear then the parable of 
the sower. The seed sown on the path is the one who hears 
the word of the kingdom without understanding it, and the 
evil one comes and steals away what was sown in his heart. 
The seed sown on rocky ground is the one who hears the 
word and receives it at once with joy. But he has no root 
and lasts only for a time. When some tribulation or persecu-
tion comes because of the word, he immediately falls away.  

The United States Conference of Catholic Bishops 
launched a National Eucharistic Revival in June 
2022 which will  continue through 2025.  

 

“Our world is hurting. We all need healing, yet many of us are 
separated from the very source of our strength. Jesus Christ 
invites us to return to the source and summit of our faith in 
the celebration of the  Eucharist.  he National Eucharistic 
Revival is a movement to restore understanding and devotion 
to this great mystery here in the United States by helping us 
renew our worship of Jesus Christ in the Eucharist.”  
 

To learn more, visit https://www.eucharisticrevival.org 

 
 
 

The seed sown among thorns is the one who hears the 
word, but then worldly anxiety and the lure of riches choke 
the word and it bears no fruit. But the seed sown on rich soil 
is the one who hears the word and understands it, who in-
deed bears fruit and yields a hundred or sixty or thirtyfold."  

Recommendations for digital Bible readings, 
guides and reflections are below. Contact 
our friars with any questions about whether 
a program is aligned with Catholic doctrine. 
 

 

· Universalis https://universalis.com/mass.htm 
· USCCB: https://bible.usccb.org 
· Magnificat: https://us.magnificat.net (subscription) 
· Bible Evangelista:  https://www.biblestudyevangelista.com 
· Bible In A Year:      https://ascensionpress.com 
· Laudate app for your smartphone or tablet. 
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SAINT PAUL SCHOOL NEWS 

 

RELIGIOUS ED NEWS 

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION OFFICE 
 

Monday - Thursday 8am - 2pm   Phone 860 828-0331 
Website:  https://stpaulkensington.org/religious-ed  

       St Paul Parish Religious Ed Berlin CT 
Email:  religioused@stpaulkensington.org 

Mailing Address:  467 Alling St, Kensington CT 06037 
 
 
 

 Robin Veronesi, Director of Religious Education 
 (860) 828-1934 ext 320 
 
 
 

 Christina Norton, Administrative Assistant 
 (860) 828-1934 ext 321 

SAINT PAUL SCHOOL 
NOW ACCEPTING APPLICATIONS 

FOR THE 2023-2024 ACADEMIC YEAR 
For more information visit our school website 

https://ourschool.stpaulkensington.org/ 
or call 860-828-4343 x113. 

 

To download an application, click on this link: 
https://bit.ly/3qO2X9J 

 
 

You may also email our 
Admissions Director, Kelly Esposito,  
admissions@stpaulkensington.org. 

If you are interested in becoming a catechist, please 
email us at religioused@stpaulkensington.org for    

information on joining our AMAZING team of           
volunteers as a teacher, co-teacher, or substitute. 

 

2023 SPS Summer Camp Registration is OPEN! 
 

 

Scan the QR code for 
registration forms or 
for more information. 

 
 

You may also contact our Summer Camp Director,  
Jennifer Bradley, at summercamp@sptaulkensington.org 

Our Saint Paul School community is once again invited to 
bring ‘Flat Jesus’ along with them on their summer adventures 
and activities. The Flat Jesus project is a fun way for all of us 
to remember that Jesus is with us everywhere we go. By 
stopping to take photos and by publicly sharing  those photos, 
we can help others encounter God too! 
 

Our SPS families have taken  
Flat Jesus to the New Britain 
Little League playoffs, to 
dance class, and to Foxwoods 
for a dance competition where 
one student danced and 
posed with one of our alumni, 
Ana Guzda (student at St. 
Paul Catholic High School). 
 

Follow us on social media to see 
more Flat Jesus Adventures! 

“I am so thankful I answered the call. I had always 
wanted to teach Catechism, but didn’t have enough 
faith in myself. I am very thankful I did it this year. 

Teaching the children our faith and gospel 
has been very rewarding to me.” 

 

-Kristen Murphy 

CHILDREN’S MASS SUMMER SCHEDULE 
 

July 16 – 9 am 
July 23 – 10:30 am 
August 13 – 9 am 

August 27 – 10:30 am 
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1st Prize:  $30,000 
American Express Gift Card 

 

2nd Prize:  $10,000 
American Express Gift Card 

 

3rd Prize:  $8,000 
American Express Gift Card 

 

4th ~ 23rd Prize:  $1,000 
AmEx Gift Card each! 

 
 

The drawing for the 2023 Parish Raffle will be 
Saturday, August 12, 2023 at 8:00pm. 

 
 

To purchase tickets online, visit: 
https://stpaulkensington.org/parish-raffle 

 
 

The drawing can be viewed live at www.parishraffle.com. 
 
 

If you have any questions, please contact the parish office 
at 860-828-0331 or ourchurch@stpaulkensington.org.  

 

INTERESTED IN JOINING OUR PARISH FAMILY? 
 

Our next Registration Meeting is Monday, July 10th 
in the St. Paul Church Hall (downstairs) at 7pm.  

Please let us know if you plan to attend. 
Call 860-828-0331 or 

email ourchurch@stpaulkensington.org. 

 

ST. CLARE FOOD PANTRY & 
MOBILE FOODSHARE 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Volunteers will transport food from St. Paul to Sacred Heart 
and set up for distribution on Thursday, July 20 at 9:30am. 
Volunteers will also help with food distribution on Friday, 
July 21 at 11am at Sacred Heart Church.  
 

For transportation to FoodShare at Sacred Heart, call the 
Berlin Senior Center 860-828-7006.  
 

For information regarding the St. Clare Food Pantry or 
FoodShare program including volunteering, contact Nancy 
at 860-601-7866 or n.timbrell@stpaulkensington.org.  
 
Our Food Pantry is currently running very low. All donations 
no matter how small are greatly appreciated! 

 

The Pantry is currently in need of the following items:   

 

Juice, coffee, tea, hot chocolate, iced tea, and           
miscellaneous. beverages.. 
 

Items in bold print are staples needed all the time. 

 
 

Congratulations to the following students in 
our Religious Ed program who recently 
graduated from McGee Middle School! 

Alexia Akier 
Abigail Andros 
Gianna Brini 

Natalie Caliandri 
Shea Carlson 

Aiden DeAngelis 
Gabriella DiDomenico 
Thomas Francalangia 

Nicholas Gross 
Michael Hines 

Brandon Humphries 
Abigail Jurgen 

Livia Kowalczyk 
Camden LaVoie 

Ella Michaud 

Marco Mongillo 
Viktor Naporowski 

Ian Niecikowski 
Caroline Niemiec 

Kayla Riccitelli 
Matthew Rzadkiewicz 

Jack Scaranuzzo 
Mason Shackford 

Julia Solek 
Oliver Stopyra 
Aidan Sullivan 
Ashley White  

Tabitha Yezierski 
Kaitlyn Zgorski 

We look forward to seeing them this fall 
in our Confirmation Program! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
2ND ANNUAL 

 

FRIAR 4 MILER! 
 

SATURDAY, AUGUST 12, 2023 
 

Walk/Run - 5:00pm start 
after 4pm Mass 

 
Social Gathering on the Green 

All are welcome to gather on the Parish Green 
during and after the walk/run 

to enjoy music, games, and fellowship! 
 

Save the date and stay tuned for more details! 
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Don’t know how to pray the Rosary? Visit the home page of 
our website https://stpaulkensington.org or the USCCB’s  
Rosary page:  https://www.usccb.org/how-to-pray-the-rosary. 

“There is no problem, I tell you, 
no matter how difficult it is, 

that we cannot resolve 
by the prayer of the Holy Rosary.” 

 -Sr Lucia of Fatima 

If you have not yet participated in the 2023 
Archbishop’s Annual Appeal, please 
prayerfully consider a gift today  
In addition to assisting the underserved of 

our communities, your gift helps those discerning a vocation  
to the priesthood. Please continue to pray for an increase of 
vocations especially in the Archdiocese of Hartford. Thank you 
to the parish families who have already made a gift or pledge. 
Your gift is an investment in the future of our Church and our 
faith. All funds contributed to the Archbishop’s Annual Appeal 
are used exclusively for the purposes outlined in the Appeal 
literature, found at https://archdioceseofhartford.org/appeal/. 
No Appeal funds are ever used for legal fees or settlements  

REMINDER!  St. Paul Parishioners    
have FREE access to great digital     
content through FORMED!   

Visit https://formed.org to create an account and enjoy     
movies, programs, and more instantly. To create a new   
account, go to formed.org, select "Sign up as a parishioner", 
type in "St. Paul Kensington CT" and follow the simple 
prompts to set up your account.  

THANK YOU to all who helped out and to all who attended 
our gathering on the Parish Green last week to celebrate the 
Feast of our patron, Saint Paul! It was a beautiful summer 
evening with lots of laughs, fellowship and ice cream! 

CALLING ALL BAKERS! 
From time to time, volunteers are needed to provide baked 
goods for various parish events. If you can help, please let us 
know so that we can add your name to the call list when your 
baking talents are needed.  
Please contact Lynn Misteri by email at misteriberl@aol.com 
or 860-913-5448.  
THANK YOU! 
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Bobby Adamowicz 
Jacob Ahlquist 
Gilda Alberti 
Emilie Albert 

John Anderson 
Jose Arcia 
Rita Babin 

Donna Baranowski 
Zulma Barbien 

Lawrence Barker 
Theresa Baxter 

Dick Benson 
Wyatt Bernard 

Sue Besaw 
Rita Beaulieu 

Peter Bocompani 
David Borselle 
Cheryl Brown 
Nancy Carlson 

Richard Carlson 
Silas Cipollone 
Doug Clarke 

Lorraine Clark 
Sophie Conti 

Carol Corriveau 
Tom Coss 

Arlene Cotrona 
Amanda Coyle 

Janet Crossman 
Robert Czerwinski 

Mary Daleski 
Adeline D’Angelo 

Ramiro Dagna 
Uly Dagna 

Maria DeFazio 
Kathleen Deliman 

Michael Frakel 
Fr. Anthony DeFronzo 

Bill Dobbs 
Nicole Donzello 
Nick Donzello 
Fannie Farrell 

Lilia Fernandez 
Simon Fitzpatrick 
Helen Flannelly 
Nancy Fleming 

Deb Follett 
Maureen Freemen 

Rose Garuti 
Patricia Gebhardt 

Dominic Gionfriddo 
Jennifer Gionfriddo 

Salvatore Gionfriddo 
Rosemarie Gionfriddo 

Liz  Goryl-Phillips 
Frank Grandone 
Edward Grapes 
Madison Gray 
Grochal Family 
Linda Hannold 

Lily Harzewski-Burl 
Tom Higgins 

Evan Hill 
Pat Jahn 

Barbara Killius 
Carmillia Kimmel 

Evan Kimmel 
Sylvia Kratka  

John G. Kumitis, Sr.  
Mary Lamkins 
Maria Lauria   

 
 
 
 

Mary Leinen 
Laura Lemke 

Connie Lombardi 
Ronald Maldon 
Lisa Mangiafico 

Fr. Paul Mangiafico 
Carol Marold 
Jackie Martin 
Paul Martin 

Janet Michaud 
Robert Mazzaferro 
Lorraine McCarthy 

Brandi McWade 
Luis Mendoza 

Viola Mercadante 
Janet Michaud 

Michael Mihalko 
Tom Modifica 

Sam and Esther Motta   
Nancy Motulko 
Cheryl Murphy 
John Murphy 
Helen Murphy 

Robert Namnoum  
Thomas Norris 
Arlene O'Neill 

Esther Ouellette 
Our Military Service Members 

Anna Pac 
Emma Pagano 

Antoinette Pandolfi 
Judy Pappalardo 
Cynthia Paradise  

Richard Paskiewicz 
Ada Payamis 

John Pink 
Marilyn Puopolo 

Care Rich 
Frank Rich 
Rita Richter 

Randy Ripley 
Steven Ripley 
Carlos Rivera 

Susana Rodreguez 
Lillian Rose 

Phyllis Rubbo 
Ed Rudnick 

Viola Salonia 
Joan Schwartz 

Raul Seipel 
Guy Simeone 

Rev. Arkadiusz Skwarek 
Jocelyn Soto 
Donald Spilka 

Kevin Stanowski 
Jon Stansfield 
James Swiatek 
Gabe Szczygla 
Julia Szczygla 

Luke Szul 
Alfred J. Tee 

Lois Ustanowski 
Beverly Veley 
Brian Veley 
Scott Veley 
Tom Vest 

Louise Webb 
Thaddeus Wojtusik 
Mary Ann Watrous 
Miriam Zacharias 

Carrie Zangari 
Foster Zucchi  

 

PARISH 
PRAYER 

LIST 

BLESS 
ENTRUSTED 

GENTLE 
REST 

EARTH 
LABOUR 
HUMBLE 
BURDEN 

CLEVER 
YOKE 

HEART 
LIGHT 

WORD SEARCH 

PRAYER LIST If you would like to add someone to our Prayer 
List or to let us know that a name can be removed, please call 
860-828-0331 or email ourchurch@stpaulkensington.org. 
Please be sure to ask for permission from the person whose 
name you would like to add to the list. Thank you. 

Our HELPING HANDS volunteers address the concerns of 
our senior parishioners. If you are interested in joining this 
ministry, we’d love to have you join us. Please contact Mark 
Duplin:  860-666-0162 or mfduplin@outlook.com. 

OUR CRAFTERS & QUILTERS GROUP meets weekly      
on Thursday mornings from 9 to 11am in the St. Paul    
Church Hall. Anyone working on another project or who         
has a different type of craft (origami, jewelry, scrapbook,  
genealogy, etc.) is welcome to join us!. Call Barbara with   
any questions:  860-930-0310. 

To make a prayer request through our  
Daughters of Jairus Prayer Line, 
call Terry 860-828-6667 or  
Gloria 860-828-1525 with your  
confidential request. Please give the 

first name of the person to be prayed for and the intention. 
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Saturday, July 8 
  8:30am Confessions 
  3:00pm Confessions 
Sunday, July 9 
 -- 
Monday, July 10 
  8:45am Parish Staff Meeting 
10:00am Communications Meeting PC1 
  6:00pm Coach Mark AAU Basketball Practice - SG 
  7:00pm Registration for New Members 
Tuesday, July 11 
  1:00pm Prayer Shawl Ministry SPH 
  4:00pm Holy Hour Adoration 
Wednesday, July 12 
  6:00pm Rosary at Sacred Heart 
  7:00pm Scripture Study - SPH 
Thursday, July 13 
  9:00am Quilters - SPH 
12:00pm 13th of the Month Rosary 
  6:00pm Coach Mark AAU Basketball Practice - SG 
Friday, July 14 
  7:30pm AA Meeting - SPH 
Saturday, July 15 
  6:30am Men's Group SPH 
  8:30am Confessions 
  3:00pm Confessions 
Sunday, July 16 
  9:00am Children's Mass 
  1:15pm Baptisms 
  7:00pm Men's Group Holy Hour - SPC 

PARISH 
CALENDAR 

Holy Hour 
Tuesdays 

4-5pm 

 

 

S U M M E R   C A M P S ! 
 

All of the Catholic High Schools in our area host programs 
during the summer for middle and high school students. 

 

Visit the websites linked below to learn more 
about these great opportunities! 

XAVIER 
Middletown 

https://www.xavierhighschool.org 

 

NORTHWEST 
West Hartford 

https://www.northwestcatholic.org 
 

ST. PAUL 
Bristol 

https://www.spchs.com 

MERCY 
Middletown 

https://www.mercyhigh.com 

EAST CATHOLIC 
Manchester 

https://www.echs.com 

 

Worldwide Marriage Encounter "Come to me, all you who 
labor and are burdened, and I will give you rest." Matt 11:25 
Worldwide Marriage Encounter sponsors a variety of         
in-person and virtual marriage experiences, some on  
weekends and some on seven weekdays. Couples explore 
their relationship with each other, God, and the Church. 
Upcoming dates include August 11-13 in Storrs, CT,      
August 25-27 in VT, and more. For more information,      
call Frank & Margie Pearson at 860-337-2447 or visit 
https://wwmectw.org/ 

LAST CALL!  VBS at ST. LUKE PARISH in Southington! 
Saint Luke Parish in Southington is hosting a Vacation Bible 
School from July 10-14, 9am to 12noon. The Vacation Bible 
School is for grades Pre-K through 5. (Child must be able to 
use bathroom independently.) The theme is Outer Space and 
the program is centered on Christ being the Light of the 
world. VBS is a fun weeklong camp dedicated to sharing our 
Faith through participating in fun activities, including Bible 
stories, music, crafts, games, and snacks. Registration is $20 
for the entire week (cash or check only). All volunteers are 
VIRTUS trained. For details or to register your child, visit  
https://saintdominicchurch.com/faith-formation/vacation-bible-school 
 
Questions? Contact Adam Zangari, a St. Paul parishioner 
and Director of Religious Education at St. Luke Parish, at 
Adam@stlukect.org. Space is limited! 
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St. Paul Parishioners and               
Religious Ed families,   
 
This summer, let’s join our  
Saint Paul School community and 
send Flat Jesus to every corner of  
the world!  
 
Let Flat Jesus be a reminder that  
Jesus is with us in every place we   
find ourselves.  
 
This is a fun way to help others      
encounter God, too.  
 
1. Decorate and cut out your         

Flat Jesus . Laminate it if           
you are able, or as an alternative, 
use clear packing tape to cover it 
and protect it from getting wet,   
getting crushed, etc.). 

2. Take Flat Jesus with you on      
your summer adventures             
(on vacation, to the beach,             
to the park or pool, or even           
when you go out to dinner at         
a local restaurant!). 

3. Take pictures and email them to          
ourphotos@stpaulkensington.org  

4. Talk with your family and friends 
about your experiences and about 
other ways that we can always 
keep Jesus in our hearts and at 
the center of our lives. 

 
 
Visit our website if you would like to 
print out another Flat Jesus image. 

	 Ad info. 1-800-477-4574 • Publication Support 1-800-888-4574 • www.4lpi.com	 St. Paul, Kensington, CT	 03-0062

Greg Stafstrom 860-225-6491
www.springbrookiceandfuel.com

LET’S GROW YOUR BUSINESS
Place Your Ad Here  

and Support Our Parish!

CONTACT ME  Mary Hoffman

mhoffman@4LPi.com • (800) 477-4574 x6340

Appetizers | Salads | Sides | Pizza | Grinders 
Sandwiches | Dinner Entrées

Open 7 Days, 11am-9pm
366 Main Street, Kensington • 860-828-0949

AUTO • HOME • BUSINESS • HEALTH
860-356-0100

24/7 quoting available on  gorskiinsurance.com
1011 FARMINGTON AVENUE, BERLIN, CT 06037



	 Ad info. 1-800-477-4574 • Publication Support 1-800-888-4574 • www.4lpi.com	 St. Paul, Kensington, CT	 03-0062

Kent Carlson
Karalyn Carlson
Erik Carlson
James Carlson
45 Franklin Square
New Britain, CT 06051
(860) 225-6361
Fax: (860) 229-7349
Email: carlsonfh@aol.com

FUNERAL HOME

Service Since 1932

KNIGHTS OF  COLUMBUS
Council #3675, Kensington, CT

New Members Welcome
Please Go To KofC3675.org
Grand Knight Tom Drzata

Erickson–Hansen
Funeral Home of Berlin

Porter’s Funeral Service
111 Chamberlain Highway, Berlin, CT 06037

860-223-0981
Peter Hansen – Nancy Hansen – Craig Hansen

“Family Owned and Operated”

New Britain Location
411 South Main St., New Britain, CT 06051 

860-229-5676

Tree Removal • Landscaping • Stump Grinding • Firewood
Brad Schmitt, Owner • Fully Licensed and Insured 

HIC 0649404 • Arborist License # gs-6431

(860) 922-7738

Specializing in: Short term Rehab • Medical Management
156 Berlin Road, Cromwell, CT 06416

860.635.1010 • WWW.APPLE-REHAB.COM

Mortgage Broker only not a Mortgage Lender or Mortgage Correspondent Lender

Home Care Services Available
• Skilled Nursing

• Physical Therapy

• Medical Social Services

• Occupational Therapy

• Speech Therapy

• Home Health Aides

Medical Certified • Most Insurances Accepted
Licensed in the State of Connecticut

CEO/Owner is a St. Paul’s Parishioner

Call Toll Free 877.699.9104
www.atrinityhomehealth.com
Coverage Throughout Connecticut

EYE EXAMS • GLASSES 
 CONTACT LENSES

Visit us today at
32 Chamberlain Hwy, Berlin, CT

860-829-9090
kensington@hlopticians.com

FAMILY OWNED & OPERATED
96 MAIN STREET, KENSINGTON, CT   (860) 828-4730

“Caring Service with a Gentle Hand”
www.BerlinMemorialFuneralHome.com

Carolyn Smith, Owner/Lifelong Resident	  
Parishioner	

Berlin Memorial Funeral Home

James Casso, Director

Repair Services • Hot Water Heaters
Heating Systems • Gas Fireplaces & Piping

Home Improvement & Remodeling
Drain & Sewer Cleaning

P.O. Box 311231 • Newington, CT
204827-P1 • 5155-SM1 • 39764-S3 • HIC #0625232

860-948-0510

We are experts in...
• Full-Service General Contracting •

• Concrete Foundations, Flatwork & Patios •
•  Renovations • New Construction •

• Additions & Landscaping •
All Work Self Performed • In-House Design Services

Free Estimates

Let’s Start a Project Today! 
860-247-8804 Jeff Mongillo | 203-668-4574 Nick Miano

860-890-6686 Jose Aguilar Habla Español
BERLIN, CT    FULLY INSURED     LICENSE # HIC 065463

The Catholic Cemeteries Association 
of the Archdiocese of Hartford, Inc.

Advanced Planning of your Cemetery needs is a loving gift that relieves your 
family of a difficult decision in the midst of their grief. Whether a Traditional 

Grave, Mausoleum, or Cremation, let our caring team of Family Service 
Advisors help you choose your cemetery needs.

Call our main number to find which of our 30 cemeteries is nearest you.
All Saints Cemetery, 700 Middletown Avenue, North Haven, CT 06473

203-239-2557
Or visit our website at WWW.CCACEM.ORG

For your convenience we now sell Granite Flush Markers and Monuments at all our locations!   
Ask us about the Catholic Funeral Plan, a faith based approach to Funeral Planning that ensures the traditions 

of a Catholic Funeral are carried out to your wishes.

Function
Room

For All Occasions

2003 No. Broad St. (Berlin Tpke.), Meriden
203-639-1777 | www.sanssoucirestaurant.com

Ron’s Automotive Repair, Inc.
GENERAL AUTO REPAIR

Sales & Service • Family Owned Since 1984
928 Farmington Ave., Berlin

860-828-3346
www.ronsautoct.com



	 Ad info. 1-800-477-4574 • Publication Support 1-800-888-4574 • www.4lpi.com	 St. Paul, Kensington, CT	 03-0062

KERN & KERN, LLC
Attorneys at Law
DENNIS L. KERN
860-828-9950

33 Kensington Road, Kensington, CT 06037

BERLIN LAW OFFICES, LLC
Free Consult for Parishioners

1020 Farmington Ave., Berlin
Attorney Robert Murphy   860-828-6688

Since 1941

William F. Farrell
Michael P. Farrell

110 Franklin Square
860.225.8464

www.FarrellFuneralHome.com

		 T: (860) 829-9741 	 F: (860) 829-9743
Richard H. Pentore

Attorney at Law
785 Farmington Ave., Kensington, CT

rpentore@pentorelaw.com
www.pentorelaw.com

• Luxurious Accommodations
• Restaurant Quality Dining - Executive CIA chef 
• Medical Services on Site
• Supportive Care 
• Assisted Living
• Affordable Rates

Call today for an appointment
860-250-2244
www.worthingtonmanorweb.com
Gracious Retirement Living in a Country SettingGracious Retirement Living in a Country Setting

SUPERIOR HEATING AND COOLING, INC.
Heating, Air Conditioning, Refrigeration,

Sales, Service, Installation
Richard Solek, President	 Since 1988
(860) 828-9271	 600 Four Rod Rd.,
Fax (860) 828-9381	 Berlin, CT 06037

www.superiorheatingcoolingct.com

Kensington Dry Cleaner
“Devoted to Our Customers”

Tailoring & Alterations
314 New Britain Rd. • Kensington, CT 06037 

(860) 829-5226
Cirillo & Giovanna Berardozzi

Pest Control 2000, LLC
Lic. #1714

860-628-8783
Southington, CT

pestcontroly2k@gmail.com
www.pestcontrol2000ct.com 

Mention the church bulletin to get 10% off your service

	 1107 Farmington Avenue
	 (Redcoat Square)
	 Kensington, CT 06037
	
	 Maria Pagliaruli-DeConti
	 Artistic Director
	860-829-0703 	 WWW.DANCESTEPLLC.COM

860.202.7697
Margaret.Mullaney@raveis.com 

 Margaret.Mullaney.raveis.com

EM
PIRE PIZZA

EMPIRE EMPIRE PIZZAPIZZA

860-828-8991
300 New Britain Rd., BERLIN CT.

RW HOME IMPROVEMENT LLC

WINDOWS - SIDING - DOORS
SNOW REMOVAL

Exterior/Interior Remodeling
Rafal Wicik Rafal Wicik     HIC 0641052

860-819-8180860-819-8180

PATIO, WALKWAY & RETAINING WALL INSTALLATION
NEW LAWN INSTALLATION AND REGRADING

PROPERTY EXPANSION • DUMPSTER SERVICES
NEW LANDSCAPE INSTALLATION

(860) 518-4876  |  LawrenceLandscapingCT@gmail.com

BELA’S HARDWOOD FLOORING 
& SUPPLIES OF NEW BRITAIN, LLC

Restoration • Installation • Refinishing
Staining • Polyurethane Specialists

	 FREE ESTIMATES GIVEN!
	860-828-0066 - henry@belasfloors.com
	500 Four Rod Rd., Kensington, CT 06037

Licensed & Licensed & 
InsuredInsured

Together Serving Our Community  for over 36 Years

488 New Britain Rd, Berlin	 Realtors/Parishioner	 www.salcal.com

Shawnna 
Kelly

shawnna@salcal.com

C: 860-841-4642

Mary Ellen
Maloney

maryellen@salcal.com

C: 860-518-4539

	 R O GA N  E N T E R P R I S E S
	 TREE SERVICE

PRUNING • CABLING 
 TREE REMOVAL 

 STUMP GRINDING
Brian 860.690.9799
Dave 860.690.4998

Licnesed • Insured Licnesed • Insured 
Including Workers CompIncluding Workers Comp

CT Arborist Lic # S-6400 CT  H.I.C. Lic # 607667CT Arborist Lic # S-6400 CT  H.I.C. Lic # 607667

Massage Therapy by LisaMassage Therapy by Lisa
Gift certificates, Monthly memberships, Gift certificates, Monthly memberships, 
Pre-paid packages, Referral discounts!Pre-paid packages, Referral discounts!

Art of Aesthetics, 35 Webster Sq. Rd., Berlin, CT 06037Art of Aesthetics, 35 Webster Sq. Rd., Berlin, CT 06037

Visit to book appt:Visit to book appt:
Lisa-hybner.square.siteLisa-hybner.square.site

860-515-8110860-515-8110
Lic.#8633Lic.#8633

“To win the entire world for the
immaculata and, through her, for 
the Most Sacred Heart of Jesus.”

 - St. Maximilian Kolbe

P.O. Box 5547, Peoria, IL 61601 
MilitiaoftheImmaculata.com

331-223-5564
minational@missionimmaculata.com

IF YOU LIVE ALONE $1995
/mo.

As Low As

md-medalert.com

4 Ambulance/Police  
4 Family/Friends
4 GPS & Fall Alert

MDMedAlert!™

800.808.9294
CALL NOW!

Helping the people of Berlin with 
their real estate needs for 37 years!
MJ Agostini, REALTOR

860-995-9665
	 mj@mjagostini.com

	www.mjagostini.com


